
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) - OCTOBER 23, 2007 

GTA POOLING – STATUS UPDATE 
 (Referred Item) 
 
 Budget Committee recommendation of October 16, 2007: 
 
  That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of  
  October 23, 2007; and 
 
  That the deputation of Mr. Richard Lorello, 235 Treelawn Blvd., P.O. Box 927, Kleinburg,  
  L0J 1C0, be received. 
 
 Report of the Deputy City Manager/Commissioner of Finance & Corporate Services, dated 
 October 16, 2007: 

Recommendation 

 The Deputy City Manager/Commissioner of Finance & Corporate Services recommends: 
  
 That the following report be received for information purposes. 
 

Economic Impact 
 

 There is no economic impact as a result of this report, however there is a significant impact if the 
 savings in York Region as a result of the phasing out of GTA pooling were shared with all the 
 municipalities within York Region. 

 
Communications Plan 
 

 No communications plan is required as part of this report. 

Purpose 

 To update Members of Council with respect to the elimination of GTA pooling and the potential to 
 share the savings in York Region with all the municipalities within York Region. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

In 2007 the Province announced the phased elimination of GTA pooling. This was welcome news 
since in excess of $80m annually was being collected throughout York Region for the benefit of 
the City of Toronto. In 2007 the Region of York retained 100% of the 2007 savings. Vaughan’s 
representatives on Regional Council introduced a resolution at the Region that was intended to   
share the savings on a 50/50 basis with the Region and the area municipalities. A copy is 
provided as Attachment 1. That resolution was not passed, however Regional Council resolved 
that “The Commissioner of Finance bring forward options for allocating GTA pooling savings in 
future years to a Regional Council Workshop to be held in September 2007”. The September 
workshop did not occur, however staff understand that the matter is to be discussed at the 
Region on November 22, 2007. 

 
In anticipation of the Region’s workshop Vaughan staff provided to the area Treasurers a 
preliminary analysis of the annual and total savings to the Region and each municipality based on 
Vaughan’s resolution, see Attachment 2. Further, the City Manager provided a memo and 
background information with respect to this subject to all CAO’s within York Region. A copy of the 
memo only is provided as Attachment 3. 
 



In May 22, 2007 the Town of Aurora passed the following resolution 
 
  THAT the Town of Aurora send a resolution to the Region of York, strongly objecting to  
  their method of handling the roll back of the GTA pooling money and suggest that the  
  funds be returned to the local municipalities in the form of a grant, if they choose not to  
  return it to the local taxpayers; and 
 
  THAT the resolution be circulated to the municipalities within York Region for   
  consideration and endorsement. 
 
 

The resolution was subsequently endorsed in June by the Town of Georgina and the City of 
Vaughan. The Town of Newmarket did not endorse Aurora’s resolution and passed their own 
resolution which is provided as Attachment 4. Essentially Newmarket supports the Region 
retaining 100% of the savings from the elimination of GTA pooling.  

 
Both the local municipalities and the Region have a number of issues such as infrastructure 
renewal that puts pressure on property taxes. GTA pooling dollars that were collected were never 
spent by the local municipalities or the Region and therefore Vaughan’s position has been that 
the local municipalities and the Region should all share in the windfall. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
B-1 Ensure Short-Term and Long-Term Financial Stability 
B-2 Expand Revenue and Tax Base 
D-2 Develop Internal/External Collaborative Solutions 
 
Regional Implications 
 
The resolution put forward by Vaughan’s Regional representatives at Regional Council would 
share the savings from the elimination of GTA pooling on a 50/50 basis with the Region and the 
area municipalities. Currently the Region is retaining 100% of the savings. 

Conclusion 

The elimination of GTA pooling by the Province of Ontario represents a significant victory for GTA 
municipalities. Its elimination was a result of the collective efforts of local and regional 
municipalities. Sharing those savings between local and regional levels of government would give 
recognition to this collective effort and provide the broadest benefit to the residents and 
businesses who contributed to GTA pooling. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 –  Resolution introduced by Vaughan representatives on Regional Council 
Attachment 2 –  Preliminary Analysis  
Attachment 3 –  Memo provided by City Manager 
Attachment 4 - Town of Newmarket Resolution 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Clayton D. Harris, CA 
Deputy City Manager/Commissioner of Finance & Corporate Services 
















